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PLANNING THE CHAPTER AND THE PROCESS OF DISCERNMENT
With Br Antonio Ramalho as moderator, the Central Commission explained the outline of the plan for the Chapter finally edited by a subcommission consisting of Brothers Eugéne Kaganbuka, Javier Espinosa and Mariano Varona. The first stage of SEE and JUDGE will take place been 13 and 14 September. The ACT stage will last longer, from 25 September to 11 October. 

A supplement to the plan dealing with the nature of discernment was well explained. There was much discussion of the question which is the key to discernment: “In the light of maintaining the vitality of the Institute, and in the light of present circumstances seen with the eyes of faith, what specific calls of God do we experience? And what specific decisions must we make to respond to these calls?”

After the early days of clarifying organizational matters, the Chapter has now moved into deeper reflection, leading to the taking of decisions in the light of discernment.

THE ROLE OF THE LAYPERSONS INVITED TO THE CHAPTER
A subcommittee of the Central Commission (Brothers Peter Rodney, Michael de Wass & Emil Turú) tabled a proposal for the participation of the laypersons in the Chapter. The programme for the 15th of September included prayer in the language groups, introductions, a tour of the General House, Holy Mass, and an informal period of relaxation afterwards.

REFLECTION ON THE PERIOD SINCE THE LAST CHAPTER, 1993-2001
Br. Emili Turú invited the capitulants to take time to study the “Message of the 19th General Chapter to the Marist Brothers”. International groups were formed to share on two questions: A) How were the spirit and ideals of the 19th Chapter put into practice in your part of the world? B) To what extent were they not put into practice?

IN BRIEF
· Br. Seán Sammon read a letter from one of the lay consultors, Mr. Steven Murphy, the principal of a school in the USA. He will now not be able to attend because several members of the school community have been affected by the tragic events in New York. 

· The first laypersons began arriving today. 

· Prayers were offered for Brother Hilario Schwab on the occasion of his birthday, and for the District of Korea founded by Mexican Marist Brothers 30 years ago.

· Br. Benito Arbués reported that the General Council had approved the request of the Province of The Hermitage that Br. Jean Ronzon be allowed to make the vow of stability. This is a sign of vitality, as expressed in our Constitutions.

· Thanks were expressed to Br. Claudino Falchetto for his part in organizing of yesterday’s Marist Family celebration.

· More than 1000 persons are now subscribed to the daily “Chapter Bulletin”.

· The Provinces of Melbourne and Sydney are planning an Education Conference in Canberra in which all four branches of the Marist Family will take part. A Marist Education Association will be formed which will link some 50 schools and 35000 pupils. The conference symbol will be in the form of a Marian icon.

· The daily timetable now includes a time for Marial prayer just before lunch. 

